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Finding	the	True	Way	
By	Mario	da	Costa	

	
Many	events	were	staged	around	town	to	celebrate	a	big	religious	holiday	in	Timor-Leste,	
and	I	decided	to	go	to	the	horse	races.	
	
To	reach	the	horse-racing	track,	I	had	to	walk	past	a	Seventh-day	Adventist	church.	As	I	
passed,	a	Bible	worker,	Mariano,	saw	me	and	chased	after	me.	“If	you	have	time,	would	you	
like	to	study	the	Bible	together?”	he	asked.	
	
I	had	studied	with	Adventists	in	their	homes	a	few	times,	but	I	had	stopped	meeting	with	
them	because	they	seemed	to	teach	the	same	things	as	my	own	church.	Still,	when	the	Bible	
worker	ran	after	me,	I	felt	a	deep	desire	to	know	more	about	the	Bible.	
	
“I	would	like	to	study	the	Bible,”	I	said.	
	
“You	don’t	need	to	come	to	my	house,”	Mariano	said.	“I’ll	go	to	your	house.	After	the	horse	
races	end,	we	can	go	there.”	
	
We	went	to	my	house	right	after	the	races	and	started	studying	the	Bible.	We	studied	together	
for	four	months,	and	I	agreed	to	go	to	the	Adventist	church	with	the	Bible	worker	every	
Sabbath.	I	still	went	to	my	church	on	Sundays.	I	didn’t	see	anything	wrong	with	worshiping	on	
Saturdays	and	Sundays.	
	
After	some	time,	an	Adventist	evangelist	arrived.	I	studied	Daniel	and	Revelation	with	him.	
In	Daniel	7:25,	we	read,	“He	shall	speak	pompous	words	against	the	Most	High,	shall	
persecute	the	saints	of	the	Most	High,	and	shall	intend	to	change	times	and	law”	(NKJV).	
	
At	home,	I	opened	my	Bible	and	read	the	verse	again	and	again.	“He	shall	speak	pompous	
words	against	the	Most	High,	shall	persecute	the	saints	of	the	Most	High,	and	shall	intend	to	
change	times	and	law.”	
	
I	said	to	myself,	“It	turns	out	that	what	I	have	believed	for	years	is	not	true.”		
	
I	closed	my	Bible	and	put	it	away.	I	tried	to	sleep,	but	I	couldn’t.	I	wondered	whether	the	
Adventists	were	trying	to	deceive	me.	Maybe	they	had	showed	me	the	verse	to	convince	me	
to	join	their	church.		
	
Getting	up,	I	turned	on	the	light	and	read,	“He	shall	speak	pompous	words	against	the	Most	
High,	shall	persecute	the	saints	of	the	Most	High,	and	shall	intend	to	change	times	and	law.”	



As	I	read,	I	felt	impressed	that	my	church	had	changed	the	time	of	the	Sabbath	and	the	law	
that	declares	the	seventh	day	is	the	Sabbath.	Later,	I	realized	that	the	Holy	Spirit	was	
convicting	my	heart.	
	
Immediately,	I	decided	to	fast,	and	I	prayed,	“Is	Saturday	or	Sunday	the	true	Sabbath?	Is	my	
church	or	the	Adventist	Church	the	true	church?”		
	
After	fasting	and	praying	for	a	week,	a	thought	spoke	to	me,	“You	had	better	follow	what	is	
written	in	the	Bible.”		
	
I	determined	to	follow	God’s	will	as	expressed	in	Scripture.		
	
Although	I	attended	church	every	Sabbath,	the	pastor	never	invited	me	to	be	baptized.	
After	worship	services,	he	and	I	usually	ate	together	and	discussed	the	Bible.		
	
One	Sabbath,	between	Sabbath	School	and	church,	I	asked	the	pastor,	“When	will	there	be	a	
baptism	for	the	new	people	who	want	to	be	baptized?”	
	
“It	depends	on	the	person	who	wants	to	be	baptized,”	he	said.	“We	can	arrange	a	baptism	
for	him	or	her	whenever	they	are	ready.”		
	
At	that	moment	I	made	up	my	mind.	“If	there	is	baptism,	I	want	to	be	baptized,”	I	said.		
	
Immediately,	the	pastor	hugged	me.	Adults	and	children	saw	our	joy	and	came	over	to	
shake	my	hand	and	embrace	me.	“You	have	been	called	by	God,”	they	told	me.	When	I	heard	
those	words,	I	wept.	I	had	found	God’s	true	way.	
	
Mario	da	Costa	is	now	a	Bible	worker	in	Timor-Leste,	and	he	has	led	many	people	to	God’s	
true	way	through	Bible	studies	and	the	power	of	the	Holy	Spirit.		
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• Pray	for	believers	who	will	be	joining	together	for	the	special	day	of	prayer	this	Sabbath.		
• Pray	for	the	24/7	United	Prayer	and	Music	Verse	event,	which	is	also	to	be	held	on	July	3rd.	

On	this	special	day,	we	will	focus	our	prayers	on	the	needs	of	believers	in	India,	as	we	pray	
for	a	heart	like	Jesus.	(To	register	for	this	event,	click	here!)	

• Pray	for	the	missionaries	and	Bible	workers,	like	Mario,	in	South-East	Asia,	so	they	can	
continue	to	boldly	share	the	truths	of	God’s	Word.	

• Please	pray	for	God’s	Spirit	to	be	poured	out	on	members	in	the	Euro-Asia	Division	as	they	
seek	to	share	their	faith.	Despite	having	a	lot	of	tools	for	reaching	cities,	the	work	in	the	
region	of	the	former	Soviet	Union	remains	extremely	challenging.	

• Pray	for	our	youth	literature	evangelists	as	they	spend	the	summer	months	sharing	God’s	
truth	door-to-door.	

	


